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Chiang Mai, March 17, 2020 
 
Subject: Cancellation of the Festive Divine Services 
 
Dear Apostles and Friends, 
Dear Ministers, 
Dear Brothers and Sisters. 
 
Our Chief Apostle has given an information that his flights into and out of Indonesia 
have been cancelled by the airlines. It has become impossible for Europeans to travel. 
District Apostles: Leonard Kolb and Peter Schulte also would not be able to fly to 
Indonesia due to the present circumstances, since the government agencies seem to 
continually tighten the restrictions to travel. Regretfully, our Chief Apostle and the 
District Apostles have to cancel their trip to Indonesia. 

In the Philippines and Malaysia, mass gatherings, including religious events, have 
already been banned until after Easter in order to prevent the spread of the Covid-19. 
The same is done in many places in Indonesia.  

As a result, we are forced to cancel the Festive Divine Services in Biak and Manado, 
Indonesia with a heavy heart. 
 
We will have to wait for the end of the pandemic Covid-19. And the Chief Apostle will 
then make a decision about the program, whether he will be able to find another 
opportunity in this year or not. 
 
Thank you for your understanding. We hope and pray that the situation will improve 
quickly! 
 
I wish you God’s help and protection. 
 
With greetings of love from Chiang Mai, Thailand 
Yours, 
 

 
 
Edy Isnugroho 

New Apostolic Church South-East Asia 
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